
2024 Reflection 
 

It is hard to believe I am writing the final newsletter for the year. This year has been a big one on 
many levels, both personally and collectively.  Leadership is an integral part of the success of any 
organisation, an unexpected change in leadership can be fraught with a sense of uncertainty and 
instability. We, the St Anthony’s School Community, were faced with this challenge very early in 
the school year and it is wonderful to report that in my opinion we have not only survived but 
continued to thrive and flourish. Our MACSSIS data supports this and will be shared with the 
community early next year, once presented to the School Advisory Council.  
 

While 2024 has been a year of forced change, rather than being seen as an obstacle, it has been 
embraced as an opportunity to reflect and review, resulting in new initiatives and ways of 
operating. Throughout the year there have been too many successes to list, a few standouts 
include: The Twilight Fair, Easter Bonnet Parade and Raffle, Toy Camp School Concert, St 
Anthony’s Feast Day Mass and celebration, Sacraments and prayer services, establishing a new 
School Advisory Council for 2025, Social Justice Outreach and Christmas Carols Evening. 
Considered time, effort and planning has gone into strengthening  links with local kinders and 
childcare centres. This has involved visits of us to them and them to us, playgroups for 
preschoolers and the introduction of Story Time.  
 

Strategic planning for 2025 is in place. A continued strength is the stability and experience of our 
staff. Next year we retain all bar one ongoing staff member, Leena Trigila, who is retiring. Leena 
is a much loved and gifted Visual Arts teacher, as I expressed at the Gratitude Mass we have been 
all the better for having had her with us. We thank her for sharing her gifts with us and wish her 
well in her future endeavours. We have a number of staff taking LSL next year and current staff 
will be covering this leave, providing consistency for our students and programs. The work 
undertaken on explicit instruction will embed in literacy and mathematics and move into other 
curriculum areas. An enrollment strategy which began this year, will continue to further develop. 
This will be the agenda at our Parent Forum in Term 1. It is, and will continue to be, a 
collaborative approach. 
 

I am grateful to have worked and led alongside our school community.  
Our students bring Christ to life through their words and actions,  the St Anthony’s Seven 
Attributes are visible in their academic and social emotional learning. They have not only strived 
for their own personal best but also encouraged others to do the same. They are a credit to 
themselves, their parents and teachers.  
 

Our staff, which includes teachers, learning support officers and administration, have risen above 
and beyond this year. They have worked with commitment, dedication, collaboration and a true 
desire to raise the bar on what can be achieved. They have modelled the attributes of lifelong 
learning, through their knowledge development and practice. They have led by example.  
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Our home-school partnership, so critical to a student's success, has been evident and 
strengthened. There has been not only participation but engagement. To the P & F led by 
Catherine Bell, who focussed not only on fundraising but also on building community spirit you 
are invaluable. Thanks to the current School Advisory Council for all they have done this year, 
we look forward to the work of a  renewed council next year. I acknowledge Matt Zaba, our 
current School Advisory Council Chair who leaves us at the end of the year,  for all his work in 
supporting myself and leadership, the students, staff and indeed the whole school community. 
Matt’s knowledgeable, practical, and measured approach, always with a side serving of humour 
has been instrumental in creating change and development.  
 

Finally I acknowledge and  thank the Parish Staff, in particular Fr Shabin, for his support of me 
in the Acting Principal role. This gratitude extends to the staff and school community. I have 
been blessed to have been afforded not only the opportunity but to have been able to do so with 
the encouragement, support  and trust of others. 
 

Wishing everyone a blessed and peace filled Christmas season. Tread gently through what all 
too often becomes a busy  and stressful time, finding quiet moments for prayer, reflection and 
rejuvenation. May the hope and joy experienced through the baby Jesus extend into the coming 
Jubilee year. 
 

Peace and Blessings to all,  
Tania Bennett   
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School finishes 

at 1pm on  

Tuesday,  

17 December 



2024   

Term 4   

Date Time Activity 

Friday 
13 December 

 Mission Stalls Day—casual 
clothes 

Saturday 
14 December 

 Carols at Station Street—St 
Anthony’s Choir 

Monday 
16 December 

11.30am Step Up Day 

Monday 
16 December 

 Grade 6 Graduation Evening 

Tuesday 
17 December 

12.15pm Assembly in MacKillop 
Room.  All welcome. 

Tuesday 
17 December 

1pm Last day of school 

Tuesday 
24 December 

6.30pm Christmas Eve Family Mass 

2024 SCHOOL CALENDAR—Term 4 & 2025 CALENDAR 

2025   

Term 1   

Date Time Activity 

Tuesday 
28 January 

 Staff return 

Wednesday 
29 January 

8.50am Term 1 begins for all 
students 

Monday 
24 February 

 School Photo Day 

Mon—Wed 
17—19 February 

 Grade 5/6 Camp 

Friday 
28 February 

 2025 Twilight Fair 

Wednesday 
5 March 

 Ash Wednesday 

Wednesday 
12 March 

 Naplan begins 

Sunday 
16 March 

 Catholic Education Week 
begins 

Monday 
17 March 

 Cultural Diversity Week 
starts 

Friday 
4 April 

1.00pm Term 1 ends 

Term 2   

Tuesday 
22 April 

8.50am Term 2 begins 

Friday 
4 July 

1.00pm Term 2 ends 

Term 3   

Monday 
21 July 

8.50am Term 3 begins 

Friday 
19 September 

1.00pm Term 3 ends 

Term 4   

Monday 
6 October 

8.50am Term 4 begins 

Friday 
19 December 

1.00pm Term 4 ends—date to be 
confirmed 

Please note- 
 

Next week our final school assembly 
will take place at 12.15pm Tuesday 17 

December in the MacKillop Room 
(there will be no assembly on Mon-
day) from here we will farewell our 
leaving students and staff at 1.00pm. 

All are welcome! 













VISUAL ARTS 2024 

This year, our students explored a variety of engaging and creative art concepts in Visual Arts! They learned skills in hand-

building with clay, experimented with vibrant painting techniques, and discovered the magic of crayon resist. Sewing projects 

encouraged precision and patience, while construction and collage activities fostered imagination and problem-solving. Each 

activity allowed students to express themselves and develop confidence in their artistic abilities. We are proud of their creativi-

ty. 

It has been a joy participating in the student’s Artistic journey over the past 25 years.  I will definitely miss the St Anthony’s 

community.  Wishing you all a wonderful Christmas and a healthy and happy new year. 















CONGRATULATIONS!  MACS 2025 CREATIVE ART EXHIBITION 
 

We want to take a moment to acknowledge and celebrate the incredible creativity and dedi-

cation of all the students who submitted artwork for the recent Creative Arts Exhibition in 2025.  

While not all submissions could be selected this time, your courage to share your vision and artis-

tic expression is an achievement worth celebrating. 

Art is a journey of exploration and growth, and every piece you create is a step forward. The 

time, effort, and passion you invested in your work are commendable and inspire us all.  

We are very happy to announce that upon curating, the following artworks submitted by our 

school have been selected for the Creative Arts Exhibition in 2025.  

Congratulations to the following students:  

 

 
Lea—Artwork title “The Journey” Felix P—Artwork title “Textured Flowers” 

Grade 5 Mixed Media 

Artwork title: “A New Life”  

Students : Nathan M, Elsie N,  

Xavier O, Oiivia L and Ruby C 

We would also like to share the following beautiful paintings 

which were submitted: 

Sapphire C and Elsie N—Artwork titled “Field of Hope” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucy W—Artwork title “Migrating Turtles” 



CYBER SAFETY 

As part of our Cyber Safety we removed student access to YouTube this year and introduced a program 

called ClickView. This initiative has been wonderful in supporting Child Safety online, alleviat-

ing the unwanted and often inappropriate pops ups experienced on YouTube. Please see below for how 

you can utilise this program at home under our registration. It may be useful over the summer break!   

 





DON’T FORGET TO FOLLOW 
 https://www.facebook.com/stanthonysalphington/?modal=admin_todo_tour 

 
 

 https://www.instagram.com/stanthonysalphington/   

https://www.facebook.com/stanthonysalphington/?modal=admin_todo_tour
https://www.instagram.com/stanthonysalphington/


 

All students attending St Anthony’s Primary School have the right to feel safe.  The care, safety and wellbeing of children and 
young people is a fundamental responsibility of all within our school.     


